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TERMINATION OF MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING  
IN RESPECT OF THE POSSIBLE ACQUISITION OF 

THE ENTIRE EQUITY INTEREST IN  
BRILLIANT KING GLOBAL LIMITED

References are made to the announcements (the “Announcements”) made by Sinoref Holdings 
Limited (the “Company” together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) dated 24 July 2014 and 22 
September 2014 in relation to the memorandum of understanding regarding the possible acquisition 
of the entire equity interest in Brilliant King Global Limited. Capitalised terms used herein shall 
have the same meanings as those defined in the Announcements unless otherwise specified.

The board of directors (the “Directors”) of the Company wishes to announce that as the Company 
and the Vendor could not entered into the Formal Agreement within eight months form the date of 
the Memorandum of Understanding pursuant to the Supplemental Memorandum, the Memorandum 
of Understanding had be lapsed and terminated accordingly.

The Directors consider that the termination of the Memorandum of Understanding would have no 
material adverse impact on the financial and operational position of the Group.
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